
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

 

VILLAGE OF WESLEY HILLS, NEW YORK 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that sealed proposals will be received by the Village of 

Wesley Hills, Village Hall located at 432 Route 306, Wesley Hills, New York on or before 

Thursday, January 12, 2023 at 12 PM prevailing time, at such time they will be opened and read 

aloud. Each bid shall be submitted in a sealed envelope clearly stating the contractor name and 

address and the project name on the exterior of the envelope entitled: 

 

MARTHA ROAD DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENTS 

 

The scope of work for the project will include removal and disposal of an existing 48-inch 

corrugated metal pipe and replace with a new 48-inch HDPE pipe in an existing 20’ drainage 

easement along the northerly property line at 7 Martha Road (tax lot 41.18-1-49).  

 

The total scope of work for this project includes removal & disposal of approximately 230’ of 

existing CMP and installation of approximately 230’ of new HDPE pipe with modification of the 

existing catch basin on Martha Road and existing concrete structure at the west end of the 

easement The curb piece for the existing catch basin on Martha Road shall be supplemented with 

a retro-fit kit to reduce vertical opening on catch basin curb piece. Included in the scope is 

unclassified excavation, disposal, installation of pipe bedding, backfill, restoration in kind to any 

disturbance of the existing road and restoration to disturbed lawn area with topsoil & seed, and 

other associated work as shown on the Site Plans. 

 

The Contract Documents may be examined and copies obtained at the office of the Village Clerk 

during usual business hours. The plans may be sent electronically from Brooker Engineering if 

so requested. Kindly contact Matthew Trainor at mtrainor@brookerengineering.com for a pdf of 

the bid documents. 

 

Each proposal shall be accompanied by a certified check, or bid bond executed by a surety 

company, in the amount of not less than (10) percent of the total amount of the proposal, 

conditioned that if the proposal is accepted, the bidder will enter into a contract for the work and 

that they will execute such further security as may be required for the faithful performance of the 

Contract. 

 

All bids must meet the requirements of the General Municipal Law of the State of New York and 

all other applicable federal, state and local statutes. The lowest qualified bidder that meets the 

requirements of the Contract Documents will be awarded the bid. The Village Board reserves the 

right to accept or reject any or all portions of the proposal, and to re-advertise for same, should it 

be in the best interest of the Village. The Village also reserves the right to reject any proposal 

that is informal, or waive any informality in the bidding document. 

   

CAMILLE GUIDO-DOWNEY, VILLAGE CLERK 

VILLAGE OF WESLEY HILLS 

Dated:  12/08/2022 

mailto:mtrainor@brookerengineering.com

